STANDING ADVISORY COUNCIL ON RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
29 NOVEMBER 2011     (1915 to 2045)
PRESENT:

Mr David Crispin, Consultant

Group A 
P Kendrick 
S Sheikh
P Lom

W Doris 
A King

Group B 
Hannah Fahey
Colin Powell
Group C

Rodney K Kreizman
Group D 
None

Officers 
Penny Garry (Business Support, CSF)

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST (Agenda item 1) 
No declarations were made
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE (Agenda item 2)
Received from Councillor Nick Draper, Councillor Laxmi Attawar, 

Andy Garwood (Voice), Mr N McManus, Ms K Seamer, Mr M Freedman, Rev. Ray Skinner
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 7 JULY 2011 (Agenda item 3) 

The minutes of the meeting held on 7 July were agreed.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING (Agenda item 4)
· Election of Chair
· Election of Vice-Chair
· SACRE Draft Annual Report
As this meeting was not quorate again, these carried over items could not be discussed and voted on.  However, the following proposed amendments were given for the Draft Annual Report:

a)  Mistake page 2 “SACRE Meetings” – should say July meeting, not June.

b) Under “Standards” – areas, not area.

c) CPD for teachers– Colin Powell requested this be listed in full “Continuous Professional Development” and Capital “E” for Independent Education.
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d) List of Organisations to which SACRE report has been sent – David Crispin to send the report to the Clerk.

e) Under “Contacts”….. please contact LA Clerk to SACRE penny.garry@merton.gov.uk.

f)    Councillor Draper’s Report …. Spelling mistake “fro” instead of “for.

PK, Acting Chair will make the amendments but we will miss the deadline for submission as it cannot be approved unless the SACRE meeting is quorate.  The report needs to be sent to NASACRE.
A general discussion took place.  RK mentioned his concerns about schools losing moral and ethical dimensions.  He stated that it feels like a “negative omen” and “another nail in the coffin” CP said there is a brand new RE framework in Ofsted coming out which has all the elements but the tools are not being used. It needs to be promoted more.

Under the new framework there will always be a judgement around spiritual, moral, social and cultural provision.  This item should be put on the Agenda for the next meeting in February.  The framework can be found under the Schedule for Schools, SMSC section (Ref. 110127) on the Ofsted website.

The panel needs to know which schools are being inspected and what is the flavour of what’s coming through. PK advised that from last September some schools were not even teaching R.E. and it was noted that potential RE teachers are not finding training courses.
· NASCRE London Meeting Verbal report

The meeting (of the London & South East branch) was held in Lewisham.  DC attended on behalf of Sutton SACRE.  There were some learning exercises led by the organisation Face to Faith.  There is also an online project where students are communicating with other young people in other countries.  It is funded by the Tony Blair Foundation.  The organisation is not getting enough schools to take part.  John Keast talked about R.E. in an uncertain world and said there were many threats to R.E.  REC will attempt to promote high quality teaching and learning of R.E.  Also they will be reviewing the structures and operations of the REC. We must move onwards and upwards in light of budget cuts and lack of certainty about R.E. in schools.  ARIAC are completing a review of collective worship.  Many SACREs are barely surviving on low budgets.
A discussion also took place around where R.E. will fit in if moral and spiritual values are still in the curriculum.  CP said we need to ensure representation from Education (Jan Martin or Kate Saksena) at one of the SACRE meetings to discuss supporting the development of R.E.  CP will contact Jan Martin to request this.  PK said it is very important in the context of our increasingly multi-cultural society.  AK mentioned an article which claimed “1 in 4 state schools flout duty to teach R.E.”  The Daily Mail have also asked for information (under the FOI Act) around communications (emails) between SACREs and LAs.
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· Current developments in RE EBac, NC review, updates

No further updates.  A review of the national curriculum due to take place in the Autumn has been postponed to the Spring but R.E. is not included in the review. There will be a long consultation and then it will be implemented in schools from September 2013.

WD asked about EBac and the fact that most schools are ignoring it.  R.E. is not included in EBac and there is a heavy concentration on Science and Maths.  The Arts, Music and Creative Arts are not being given as much importance.  R.E. is in the same category as these subjects.  Publication of the Wolf Report might be worth looking at by SACRE (to be put on the next Agenda.
· Responses to letters sent to MPs
Siobhan McDonagh responded and has been in contact with Jane Savill, a teacher.  She has written to Michael Gove and spoken in the debate and will continue to lobby government.

Steven Hammond also responded.  He said Religious Education is a model to be admired.  The introduction of EBac will help promote other subjects.  He has been contacted by a number of constituents about the inclusion of R.E. and has also written to Michael Gove.

BBC SURVEY ON COLLECTIVE WORSHIP (Agenda item 5 ) 
The BBC carried out a survey re. legislation and collective worship.  1743 adults were surveyed, 500 of whom were parents.  The essential findings were that 60% of adults said that legislation should be enforced.  

PK said that collective worship is where children of faiths come together to reflect.  ARIAC are working on a document about collective worship.
AK has attended assemblies (as a governor) and said that the emphasis is on morals rather than a particular religion.  Collective worship needs to be inclusive.  CP said that that developing ethos, culture are the ones which improve standards.
REC INFORMATION ON COMPOSITION AND STATUS (Agenda item 6)
There is information on the REC as a body.  There is a strategic plan on the website and a list of members.
RE SUBJECT LEADERS’ MEETINGS (Agenda item 7)
DC runs termly meetings for Primary subject teachers – about 25 attend.  They discuss local and national developments and there is a standing item for SACRE.  There is an open invitation to the meeting on 16th May at 4pm at the Chaucer Centre, Canterbury Road, Morden.  The co-ordinators role will be looked at together with delivery and assessment and it will be a chance to share issues etc.  Secondary teachers have not wanted to attend these meetings although the Head of R.E. at Glenthorne is arranging his own meetings.
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ANY OTHER BUSINESS
WD attended a Community Cohesion Conference in October.  There were 100 Primary teachers there.  WD had an opportunity to talk about SACRE’s function.
SHA doesn’t exist anymore.  Think it is now ACSL?
DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS (Agenda item 8)
Please note change of date for next meeting in February:  An agenda will be sent two weeks before, please advise the clerk (by email penny.garry@merton.gov.uk  or telephone 020 8545 3376) whether you will attending or to send apologies.
 Thursday 9th February 2012,       Committee Room B, Civic Centre.
Clerk to arrange further meeting for Tuesday 29th May 2012.

